
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Merry Christmas and a 
Happy New Year to All! 
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Presidents Blather ~ 

The club meetings have been well attended and its great to see so many members interested and 

participating.  That is what its all about—people with a common interest in old motorcycles of all kinds 

getting together to share and enjoy it!  

 

Some of the things we discussed in the October Meeting at Lynnwood Harley and the combined 

November/December meeting at Olympica HD were: 

 

 

 Holiday Get Together, January 23rd at C.I Shenanigans, 3017 Ruston Way, Tacoma 98402 

RSVP by 1/8/16 ottoa@wlink.net or nate.zawlocki@gmail.com or 253-922-4605 

 Ideas to improve Tenino next year, including the purchase of walky talkies for better 

communication 

 Ensuring a food vendor is available both days during the swap meet 

 Voted to proceed with planning a National Road Run for 2017; a planning committee was formed   

 Plans for a “Spring Opener” event and more local rides in 2016 

 

Looking forward to seeing members and wishing everyone a great New Year.  Thanks for your support. 

 

         Jim  

 

 

 

 

 

 

RSVP Now for the Holiday Dinner!!  

CI Shenanigans on the Tacoma Waterfront January 23
rd

, 3-6 p.m.   

Give a call to Ottto at 253-922-4605,  email ottoa@wlink.net or nate.zawlocki@gmail.com 

by January8 
th

 to reserve your space. 
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Bikes line main street downtown Vashon, the 

site of registration and first poker run draw 

 

 
4

th
 Checkpoint at Dockton Park 

 

 
Nice to see fellow members Mike Williams & 

Bill Mosiman participating in the fun 

 

Evergreen Chapter AMCA  

 

Vashon Poker Run 

  

The rainy weather didn’t stop motorcycle 

enthusiasts from around the sound from riding in 

the 33rd annual Vashon TT put on by the VME.  

 

After raining all night, and waking up to a drizzle 

in the morning, the feeling of disappointment 

hung in the kitchen air while we had some coffee 

and discussed how much or “whether” we 

wanted to ride all day in the wet…but after a 

quick check of the weather (www.noaa.gov) The  

doppler showed that the worst of the storm had 

past, and we continued with our original plan. 

We were really pleased that our son Finn, 18, 

was coming with us. The last time he came, he 

rode in the sidecar, age 5 (see photo, page 3) 

 

 
 

We catch the 9:10 ferry to Vashon.  That leaves 

time to look at the bikes lining Main Street, get 

registered, greet familiar faces, and grab a cup of 

coffee and homemade pastries at the church bake 

sale before heading out on the poker run. 

 

The route is the same every year, and it is always 

good, although there are some pretty rough spots 

in the winding road surrounding the first check 

point.  By the time we get to Dockton Park, the 

clouds had parted and when we arrived at the 

Gun club, the sun had started to warm up in time 

for the BBQ lunch the local sports  team puts on.  

The field events are always entertaining. We 
usually head for the 3:00 ferry, where more cool 

motorcycles of all kinds, and interesting owners 

wait to cross back.  
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Your local library is a great resource: Here are 

a couple suggestions to help plan your future 

rides or just daydream about it while listening 

to the rain:  

 

Off the Beaten Path Washington~ a guide to 

unique places 

 

Motorcycle Touring in the Pacific Northwest: 

The Region’s Best Rides 

 

Vashon Meet, Circa 2001 con’td from Page 2 

 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Heart o’ the Hills Campground, Port Angeles 

 

 
Deer Park,  up 7 miles of  good compact dirt  

 

 
Road to Hurricane Ridge from trail; 17 miles 

of smooth and curving road bliss, a favorite for 

Northwest summer riding; topped with 

breathtaking views at the summit. The 

peninsula has a variety of eye candy to offer. 

Build our club membership; grab some 

Evergreen club cards at the next meeting, 

and when you get in conversation with 

someone  interested in old motorcycles, 

hand them out!  
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arrive safely in Hood River.  We stopped down town at the British pub for some arrive safely in 

Hood River.  We stopped down town at the British pub for some  

.  The sun started to come out and we had an enjoyable ride down the White Salmon river canyon.  

We arrived at the junction of Highway 14 and turned left up river for Hood River.  John turned 

right at the Hood River Bridge, a long, narrow, all grated bridge very close to the surface of the 

river.  Grated bridges are not my favorite riding surface, but all prevailed to arrive safely in Hood 

River.  We stopped down town at the British pub for some refreshments, before returning to John’s 

shop.  
here. Continue newsletter text here. Continue newsletter text here. Continue newsletter text here. Continue 

newsletter text here. Continue newsletter text here. Continue newsletter text here. Continue newsletter text 

here. 

 

RIDE óEM, DONôT HIDE EMò 

 

10424 25
th

 Ave E. 

Tacoma, WA 98445   

 
 
 

 
Holiday Party January 23rd, 3-6 p.m. 

C.I. Shenanigans   Ruston Way Tacoma 
 

Mark your calendar, RSVP 253-922-4605,  

email ottoa@wlink.net or 

nate.zawlocki@gmail.com   

Enjoy a great dinner and festive time after the 
holiday rush, to relax with club members. 

 
Wishing You All Many  

Blessings and Happiness this  
Holiday Season and into the New Year 

 
Visit the website often for current events 

www.evergreenamca.org 

 

See ya down the road! 

Evergreen Chapter Officers 

 

Pres. Jim Freeman, jimxlch1974@yahoo.com 

 

VP Nate Zawlocki, nate.zawlocki@gmail.com 

  

Secretary Otto Allison, ottoa@w-link.net 

 

Treasurer Bill Mosiman, mosiman@comcast.net 

  

Editor M Malmgren, malmgren12345@msn.com 

 
Meetings held monthly, usually the 4th Saturday 

Everyone welcomeð 
 

www.evergreenamca.org 

 

     Editor 

     Malmgren12345@msn.com 
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